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August 12, 2019 
 
Ken Gobeil, Senior Planner 
Columbia Shuswap Regional District 
Salmon Arm, BC  
 
Regarding: Proposed Bylaw 851-15 for Illecillewaet Development Inc. at Greely, BC 
 
 
I have reviewed the information package for the development at Greely as proposed by 
Illecillewaet Development Inc.. Here are my concerns. 
 
1. I object, very strongly, to any of Illecillewaet Development's proposed 

developments between Greely Road and the Illecillewaet River, including 
developments in the area made available by relocating Greely Road next to the 
Canadian Pacific Railway. 

 
• This land has riparian growth and a wetland.  

birdwatchers and have first-hand knowledge of this property as excellent 
habitat. The international data source called eBird includes 110 species on 
their bird checklist for Greely. See the list at: 
https://ebird.org/printableList?regionCode=L3328489&yr=all&m= 

• A riparian setback to protect fish habitat is not sufficient to protect the stands 
of Black Cottonwood and other species that live between the road and the 
river. Building in that zone will certainly remove this habitat. 

• The Illecillewaet River is in a narrow, steep-sided valley already heavily 
impacted by railway and highway. Greely is one of the few places where the 
Illecillewaet is wide enough to have adjacent high-quality riparian habitat.  

• The Illecillewaet River is an unregulated river, and snow melt/freshet may 
cause flooding. Ground near the river can be saturated with water from the 
river/water table or from seepage originating higher on the mountain. It does 
not make sense to build on a property that may flood and is inherently wet.  

 
2. On the Trans Canada Highway, both east and west-bound turning lanes and 

acceleration lanes are required before construction begins at the 
development.  

• Contractors working on the site will be turning off of and onto the highway 
frequently, often with big machinery. Their safety is important, as is the safety 
of highway travellers. The turning lanes need to be built before the project 
starts.  

• Acceleration lanes are needed so vehicles can come up to highway speed 
before they are required to merge with the highway traffic. Consider that 
motorhomes and vehicles pulling trailers require more space to accelerate 
than a car. 








